Business Record
2013 Women of Influence 
Recognition Selection Committee

Dear Committee Members:
With great pleasure I recommend Meg Fitz as a most worthy candidate for this year’s recognition of Women of Influence.  During the last decade I have had the opportunity to work with Meg and observe and benefit from her stellar career path successes.  While I was CEO of the Greater Des Moines Partnership Meg grew in her abilities and leadership to advance from a most valued staff position to Sr. Vice-President of Regional Business Development.  Since I first knew Meg as a pre-school partner of my daughters, you can imagine my awe in watching her professional growth and my delight in being her colleague!
Meg is a very talented community development professional.  She is respected and liked by peers and community leaders across our region and state.  To every effort she brings creativity, efficiency and visionary impact.  I should add that her personal capacity in both stamina and creativity seems boundless.  To her work Meg brings new ideas, cutting edge technological strategies and an acute sensitivity to what people want and can handle. These skills and talents make her a consummate professional and a great leader.
In her personal time Meg is involved in many volunteer efforts.  I can personally speak to one; Maddie’s Circle.  Maddie’s Circle is a Charitable Giving Circle dedicated to the memory of Maddie Levitt.  Meg is a convening young leader in this effort and gives her talent and resources generously.  Maddie was committed to helping young women  “take their place” in philanthropy and Meg certainly meets that mark.
I particularly owe Meg a debt of gratitude for leading our team and me into the new work millennium.  It’s easy for someone in my generation to think the next generation will never be able to do “it as well” as we do.  I observed very quickly through my association with Meg that this world is in great stead with leadership like Meg’s.
I highly recommend Meg Fitz to you for the 2013 Women of Influence recognition.  

Sincerely,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Martha Willits
